March 2, 2016

It was a packed house at last Wednesday's meeting. This writer hasn't seen that many people @
a Wednesday meeting, since the Elk's Club days. There were members of the Fordson High Key
Club. There were some Circle K members from U of M, Dearborn. There were some Dearborn
Outer Drive Kiwanis members, and we also had Lt. Gov. Lisa Hicks-Clayton. And we got two
(2) new members inducted into the club.

There were plenty of Happy Bucks from the audience. Al gave $5.00 for his gal Hillary. Ray
gave Happy $, for seeing his brother for the first time in 45 years, out west . Tommy G. gave
happy bucks for "The Donald".

Adrienne contributed funny dollars as did DOD member Roger Franks, for his soon to be boating
season.

Other guests included DOD President Scott Murdoch, and DOD member Clayton Hearst.

The evenings speaker was Zinab Zriek, the Circle K advisor at Fordson. She spoke about the
Costa Rica trip her kids are planning over the Spring break at Fordson. The kids will help
construct schools during the trip. They were looking for some financial help from us, as they
had raised over $14,000.00 to help defer the costs, and needed about $10,000.00 to get them to
their goal of $25,000.00. Leon Bergeron donated $500.00 to them, and I think we gave them
some money at the Board Meeting, but do not know that for a fact.

Please remember that Adrienne needs HELP at next Tuesday's (March 15th) Wheel chair B-Ball
game scheduled for U of M Dearborn's field house. Sign-up sheet is on Al's treasurer's desk.
Frank Purrington said that due to scheduling of Wednesday day games in May & June, there
won't be a trip down to Comerica this year. To try to make up for this, he will have a cook-out at
his house on June 1st, and will present a video on "Camp Dearborn during the 50's,60's & 70's".

"Never let it be said of your name, Camp Dearborn was clean until you came."
O. Hubbard



